Town of Eustis 
Selectmen’s Meeting 
March 26th, 2019 
Present: Steve St Jean, Jedediah Whiting, Brandi Farnsworth, Jeff Lecander
Attending: Kirk Williams, Kathy Fearon, Mercedes Freeman, Jerusha Caldwell, Barbara with TD Bank, Julie with Bangor Savings Bank, Aleena and Becky with Franklin Savings Bank, Merrill Steward, Andy Brann 
Meeting opened at 6:00 pm.
Brandi made a motion to accept the minutes from the March 12th meeting, Steve seconded the motion, motion passed with four in favor.
TD Bank, Franklin Savings Bank, and Bangor Savings Bank presented information to the Selectmen regarding what their financial institution could offer the town. Interest rates, sweeps, target amounts, and remote captures were amongst the things discussed. Selectmen agreed to go over the information and deliberate until next meeting. 
Animal Control Officer wages briefly discussed, it was agreed that it will be $15.00 an hour and it will be at the discretion of the A.C.O. on when to turn in the hours.
Andy Brann brought to attention that it has been an extraordinary winter, and that he would like to receive more money than the contracted amount due to this. Selectmen will review previous contract to see what the percentage was before in this situation. It was agreed that the topic will be discussed next meeting.
Waste Management is looking to renew the five year contract with the town. The decision is needing to be made by May 1st, will be decided at the next meeting. 
M.R.S.A subsection 405 6-A, executive session was called.
Steve motioned that Merrill will have a written warning added to his employee file as well as be placed on a 6 month probationary period. Jedediah seconded the motion, motion passed with four in favor. 
Kirk informed the board that he accepted an application from Ralph Caldwell for fill in part time work starting at $15.00 an hour. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Jedediah made a motion to adjourn at 7:12, Steve seconded, motion passed with four in favor.

 

